
PASTORAL STAFF 

Rev. Nicholas Desimone, Pastor 
fathernick@stmaryuxbridge.org 
Rev. Dennis O’Brien, In Residence 
fatherdennis@stmaryuxbridge.org 
Deacon John F. Dugan, Deacon 
deaconjohn@stmaryuxbridge.org 
Mrs. Susan Leighton, Administrative Assistant 
sleighton@stmaryuxbridge.org 
Mrs. Annette Gion, Director of Faith Formation 
agion@stmaryuxbridge.org 
Mrs. Donna Featherstone, Faith Formation Secretary 
dfeatherstone@stmaryuxbridge.org 
Mrs. Patti Kane, Director of Family Life Ministry 
pkane@stmaryuxbridge.org 
Mr. Daniel Zabinski, Director of Music 
dezbnsk@verizon.net 
Mrs. Carol Dugan, Baptism Coordinator 
cdugan247@charter.net 
Mr. Dwain Robbins, RCIA Coordinator 
Mrs. Liz Wondolowski, Safe Environment Coordinator 
Mr. Peter McHugh, Parish Council Chairperson 
peter.two@charter.net 
 
 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Thursday: 9:00am-4:00pm 
Sundays 8:30am-12:30pm 
Closed Fridays & civic holidays 
Telephone: 508-278-2226 
 
FAITH FORMATION 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Thursday:  
9:00am-5:30pm 
Closed Fridays & civic holidays 
Telephone: 508-278-3777 
 
OUR LADY OF THE 

VALLEY SCHOOL 

Mrs. Marilyn Willand, Principal 
Telephone: 508-278-5851 
mwiland@worcesterdiocesek12.org 
 
SAINT MARY CEMETERY 

Steve Marsh, Caretaker 
Telephone: 508-278-6592 

CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST 

Sunday Mass: 7:30, 9:00, 11:00am 

Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00pm 

Weekday Mass: 7:00am (Mon., Tues., Wed., Thurs.) 

7:00am (On Civic Holidays) 

Holyday Masses as announced 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays at 4:00pm and at 

other times by appointment 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

The baptism of infants and children is 

celebrated monthly. A gathering of parents 

preparing for the baptism of their child is 

held periodically in the parish center. 

Please contact the parish office 

for more information. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Couples planning to be married should  

contact the Pastor one year prior  

to the wedding. A Program of 

preparation  

is required of all couples plan-

ning to marry in the church. 

 

PASTORAL CARE 

OF THE SICK 

If you wish to receive 

the Sacraments 

(Reconciliation, Anointing, 

Communion) 

at home or in the hospital, 

please contact 

a member of the 

pastoral staff. 

 

R.C.I.A. 

Rite of Christian 

Initiation of Adults 

Adults who are interested in  

becoming members 

of the Catholic Community 

are invited to contact the 

Parish Office. 

Welcome! 

If you are a visitor to our parish, we welcome you to our celebration of the Liturgy. 

Your presence blesses our gathering in prayer! We are also happy to welcome new people to our parish family. 

If you live in the area and would like to become a part of our parish community, please contact 

Susan Leighton in the Parish Office at 508-278-2226. 

Saint Mary Parish  
77 MENDON STREET, UXBRIDGE, MA 01569 

Telephone: 508-278-2226 • Parish Fax: 508-278-7949 

www.stmaryuxbridge.org 



PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK 
In the charity of your prayers, please remember the sick of our 

parish and others especially Sheila Jeziorski, Laura Wayland, Tim Crow-
ley, Michelle Mashak, Cynthia Gluck, Joe Deslouriers, Frances Gaffney, 
Jack Stafford, Dr. Ken Burgwinn, Lisa Martini, Lena Bonaventura, 
Frances Gniadek, Joan Mulligan, Sr. Yvette Beford, James Clark, Ste-
phen Fearebay, Steven Forman, Grace McInnis, Maureen Bernard, 
Todd Smith, Alex Larsen, Carl Speight, Deborah Carmichael, Madeleine 
Jolin, Gary and Donald Havumaki, Elizabeth Minicozzi, Greg Anacki, 
Frances Bachant, Vanessa Dexter, Donna Hardy, Bob Gray, Philip Har-
court, Kairo Santiago, Linda Poulin, Chloe Holden, Bill Cote, George 
Shaheen, Peter DiBattista, Alan Titus, Elizabeth Brennan, Lily Agostino, 
Rosemary Marshall, Jacquelyn Kleya, Kevin Larson, Sandra Robbins, 
Edward Cahill, Danielle Anacki, Robbie East., Ellis Guthrie, Andi 
Zagami, Ronald Valliere, Seth Updergraff, Mat-thew Jackson, Elizabeth 
Cybulski, Elaine Ethier, Debbie Stafford, Ann Markwith, Morgan 
Creighton, Sr., Theresa Aldrich, Lisa Firth, Bruce Palmer, Larry Grenier, 
Randy Loomis, Donna Marie Dodge, Joan Smith, Paulette Girard, 
Theresa Benjamin, Elise Strickland, Elizabeth Kennedy,  Sandra 
Goff, Donna Courtney 

 

 

  PLEASE PRAY FOR THE DEAD 
In the charity of your prayers, please pray for those who have died,  

David Long, and for all the victims of war and terrorism.  
 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THOSE SERVING IN THE MILITARY  
 In the charity of your prayers please pray for all those serving 
in the armed services, especially, Sgt. Michael St. Jean, Ashley Wallis, 
Sgt. Brian Suchanek, Ryan Carnell, Capt. Eric Calvey, Lt. Evan De-
petrillo, Ens. Samuel P. Rose, and Capt. Michael Dion, Lt Col. Sean 
Cahill,  Airman Felice Covino IV, Cpl. Timothy Strom.  
 
 

INTERCESSORY PRAYER CHAIN 
If you wish to have a personal intention or special needs re-

membered in prayer, please contact Donna Featherstone at 508-278-
3777 or at dfeatherstone@stmaryuxbridge.org. Only first names are 
used and privacy is respected. 

 

Sat.,    Dec. 23  
Candle Intention   Lanny Remillard 
 5:00PM For the People of St. Mary Parish 
Sun.,   Dec. 24 Fourth Sunday of Advent 
 7:30AM Donald Lamontagne by the Family 
 9:00AM Barbara Glidden by the Duggan Family 

  THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD AT THE VIGIL 
 4:00PM Lanny Remillard by the Family 
             10:00PM Edmund & Barbara Zabinski by the Leightons 

Mon., Dec. 25 THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 
 9:00AM For the People of St. Mary Parish 
            11:00AM Normand Lussier by his Wife Lorraine 
Tues., Dec. 26 St. Stephen, The First Martyr 
 7:00AM  
Wed., Dec. 27 St. John, Apostle & Evangelizer 
 7:00AM All the Holy Souls in Purgatory by the Helpers 
   of the Holy Souls 
Thurs.,Dec. 28 The Holy Innocents, Martyrs 
 7:00AM Theresa Mussulli by their daughter Mary Ann 
Sat.,    Dec. 30  
Candle Intention   Robert H. Norton 
 5:00PM Louise Gadbois by Lorraine Lussier 
Sun.,   Dec. 31 The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary & Joseph 
 7:30AM For the People of St. Mary Parish 
 9:00AM Susan Esposito Larson by Genna McMurray 
            11:00AM Lucille Carolo by David & Liz Archembault 

ST. MARY PARISH, UXBRIDGE 

 
 
 
Sun.,   Dec. 24 9:00am  Children’s Liturgy of the Word—Hall 
Mon.,  Dec. 25 MERRY CHRISTMAS 
Wed.,  Dec. 27 3:00-6:00pm Eucharistic Adoration/Chaplet-Church 
Thurs.,Dec. 28 7:00-8:15pm Bible Study—Conf. Room 

  
FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP_ 

“Hail, full of grace, the Lord is with you!” (LUKE 1:28) Faith is a gift 
from God. Take time in silence and thank Him for all the gifts He 
has given you. Try to set aside any anger or resentment you have 
and really open your heart to receive the gift of God’s mercy and 
forgiveness. We can’t give what we don’t have. We need to re-
ceive God’s mercy and forgiveness first before we can give it to 
others               

                    FINANCIAL GENEROSITY, DECEMBER 17, 2017 
  Ordinary                   $8,230.50 
  Christmas Flowers       $175.00 
  Fuel and Energy        $730.00 
  Renovations        $170.00 
  Immaculate Conception       $155.00 
  Retirement for Religious       $500.00 
  Total                    $9,960.50 

Thank you for your Generosity 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
 On behalf of the entire parish pasto-
ral team at Saint Mary Parish, I wish you and 
your families a very Merry Christmas. This 

year has been a year of grace for our parish community as we con-
tinue to thrive under the guidance and inspiration of the Holy Spirit. 
We are blessed to have had sixty-three new families join the parish 
in the last year. I am indeed grateful to so many people who self-
lessly give of themselves to help make our parish community what it 
is. 
 We as a parish community strive to exemplify the joy 
brought by the Lord as we welcome you and your families with open 
arms. I would like to take this opportunity to invite you to worship 
with us at Saint Mary Church on Christmas and throughout the en-
tire year. All are welcome here!  
 I also invite you to explore some of the various ministries 
that are active in our parish. Whether you are looking for opportuni-
ties to explore your faith more deeply or feel a certain call to serve 
others in need, there is something for everyone here!  

 
 Welcome to Saint Mary Church! 
 
 In the peace of Christ, 
 
 Fr. Nicholas Desimone 
 Pastor 

 EPIPHANY OPEN HOUSE 
Saint Mary Rectory 

Sunday, January 7, 2018  
Noon – 2:00 pm 

 

 Please join with us on Sunday, January 7 
anytime between noon and 2:00 pm to celebrate this 

joyous season as a parish family. The open house is a great oppor-
tunity for us to share some time together with our fellow parishion-
ers as we continue in the celebration of our Savior’s coming into the 
world. Refreshments will be served. All are welcome! 



FAITH ENRICHMENT
THE FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

AND THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD AT THE VIGIL 

FAMILY FAITH FORMATION 
 We have been uniquely blessed 
for more than ten years with a model for 
faith formation that addresses the needs 
of the entire family, and not just children. 
We take seriously the Church's call for 

parents to be the primary educators of their children, as well as the 
parish's role to support families in this mission. 

The Family Faith Formation program meets once per 
month for families with children in kindergarten through middle 
school. Families have the option of coming on either Sunday after-
noon or Monday evening. In addition there are prepared home les-
sons for parents to present to their children. Parents do not have to 
be experts in the faith, just willing to devote about an hour a week 
to quality family time in sharing the faith. All of the material is pro-
vided for parents and no additional research or study preparation is 
necessary to do the home lessons. 

Understanding the busy schedules of today's families, the 
weekly lessons at home can be adapted to your own family sched-
ule. This comprehensive program not only engages young children, 
it draws families together, and it equips parents to do a first-rate job 
in teaching the Catholic faith to their children. We are deeply com-
mitted to supporting parents every step of the way. 

 Join with St. Bernadette Parish, Northborough, 

MA, for the March for Life in Washington, DC on Fri-
day, January 19, 2018! 

· The bus fee is $90 per seat. You will meet at St. Ber-
nadette Parish at 6:45pm and attend the 7:00pm Mass. 

Please eat dinner before arrival.  

· Please make checks out to St. Bernadette Parish. Registra-
tion deadline is January 5, 2018 

· All teens 18 and over, and adults need a CORI check and 
attended safe environment training—permission slips for St. Ber-
nadette and the diocese are needed 

· Bus will leave at 8:00pm and travel to Washington DC. The bus 
usually makes a couple of stops at rest areas. Participants will be 
dropped off at the Verizon Center, or D.C. Armory 

· Plan on bringing food with you as well as your rosary. 

· Following the March, board the buses for the return trip promptly 

· Arrival back at St. Bernadette by 1:00am Sat., January 20. 
Call Annette Gion at 508-278-3777 for more information. 

 

ADULT CONFIRMATION 
 

 Are you a baptized, catechized Roman 
Catholic adult (18 or older) who has never been 
confirmed? The Diocese of Worcester will cele-
brate a diocesan-wide adult Confirmation on Sun-
day, February 4, 2018 at the Cathedral of St. Paul. 
If interested please call Annette Gion 508-278-
3777 or email agion@stmaryuxbridge.org  

WEEKLY EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: 
* O COME LET US ADORE HIM…. * * 

 

 

 Adoration is an opportunity for quiet, 
prayerful reflection in the presence of the Blessed 
Sacrament. Many find it to be a way of assuring a 
time of prayer in the midst of an overly busy and 

noisy world. It serves as a means to re-focus our attention on Christ. 
 We have been blessed with a dedicated group of worship-
pers who have been coming on Wednesdays to sit in prayer and 
adoration. Eucharistic Adoration is held from 3:00 – 5:30pm—
followed by the Chaplet of Divine Mercy in song from 5:30 to 6:00pm.  
 Come join us in worship and gratitude before the Blessed 
Sacrament every Wednesday between 3-6:00pm. 

THE SOCIETY OF SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL 

 The Society of Saint Vincent de Paul is a group of 
Christian volunteers who assist people in our community who are in 
need. For over forty years at Saint Mary Church the Saint Vincent de 
Paul group has worked tirelessly to meet with and listen to people 
who are in crisis and need assistance.  When they receive calls for 
help, they go out in pairs to carefully listen and humbly understand 
the requests being made by those in need. The members of Saint 
Vincent de Paul strive see Jesus in the faces of those they serve. 
 As “Vincentians”, they have helped fulfill many of the press-
ing needs of families in our area who are having a difficult time pay-
ing for rent, food, fuel, utilities, and/or medicines during the year.  
They also visit and bring gifts to the elderly and homebound people 
in our parish. 
 Vincentians are supported by the generosity of parishioners, 
friends, memorial donations and people like you who enable them to 
continue their work throughout the whole year. 
 They pray and bring Jesus with them as a reminder that 
they are serving Him as they reach out to our friends in need. We are 
blessed and humbled to have such a wonderful group in our parish. 

MONDAY NIGHT ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
- Please join us as we gather on Monday nights to ex-
plore our faith together in a friendly relaxed environment. The 
evening starts at 6:30 with a topical video followed by an 
open discussion relating to the topic. The evening ends 

around 8:00. We would love to have you join us.  

WHEN A GUEST COMES—CHRIST COMES! 
 

 In the coming days many guests will be coming to Saint 
Mary Church, some for the first time, to celebrate the Nativity of 
Our Lord Jesus Christ. Others who have been away for a while will 
come to worship with their families as well. I invite all parishioners 
to act as ministers of hospitality in treating our guests as we would 
treat Christ.  
 The rule of Saint Benedict reminds us that when a guest 
comes, Christ comes! Perhaps this means introducing yourself to 
someone you don’t know; or moving to the middle of the pew to 
help someone find a seat in a packed church; or even p  parking 
toward the rear of the parking lot so that our guests can park near-
er to the church. These are small things that all of us can do to 
welcome guests to our wonderful church.  

 HIGH SCHOOL MINISTRY 
 
 

  As part of an effort to develop more effective, disciple
-making youth ministry at Saint Mary Church we are 
continuing an exciting new initiative called Chosen.  

   The goal of Chosen is to offer your child a powerful, life-
changing experience as he or she prepares to receive the Sacra-
ment of Confirmation. If your child has already received the Sacra-
ment of Confirmation and would like to go deeper in his/her faith 
with other teens, Chosen is the perfect opportunity for them too. It 
is our hope that Chosen will not only offer your child a thorough 
knowledge and understanding of the Catholic Faith, but will also 
win over their heart at this critical time in their life. The program 
has been carefully designed to address and answer your child's 
fundamental questions about life, and to challenge him or her to 
embrace a life of faith. 

BIBLE STUDY          ALL ARE WELCOME!! 

 Join us every Thursday evening from 7:00-
8:15pm in the Conference Room by the Parish Center as 
we break open the Word of God and explore the many 
depths of the Gospel readings highlighted by the weekly 
homily given by Bishop Robert Barron. Please join us. 



PARISH & COMMUNITY EVENTS December 24, 2017

FAMILY LIFE MINISTRY 
 
The Family Life Ministry serves to pro-

mote all aspects of family life at St. Mary’s Parish 
by developing and maintaining relationships with 
parishioners and connecting parishioners for a 
more vibrant community of faith. Our church is a family connected 
by a love for Christ who is our Savior and Redeemer. Current Fam-
ily Life initiatives include: providing resources to our single Catholic 
community, coordination of the marriage prep program and being a 
resource for marriage enrichment, creation of a playgroup and 
babysitting co-op for young families, compiling a sitter directory to 
connect teens and young families, provide outreach to divorced 
members of the parish and guidance through the “new” process of 
annulment and creating a grief support network. Parishioners are 
encouraged to utilize their God-given spiritual gifts and identify 
opportunities to best use those gifts to support the Family Life Min-
istry. Patti Kane is the new Director of Family Life and has a Mas-
ter’s degree in Counseling and is currently enrolled in the Cate-
chetical Certificate program at The Theological Institute for the 
New Evangelization. 

IN THIS SEASON OF SHARING, AND CARING 
 If you know someone, (or this may be you) who 
may be struggling at this time of year due to grief, loss 
and loneliness, St Mary's Parish is looking to gather 
those individuals or families for a Christmas Meal on 

Christmas Day after the 11:00am Mass. For more information, 
donations or if you wish to help, please call or email Patti Kane - pat-
tiduggankane@gmail.com - 508-736-5083. Come join us as we 
celebrate our Lord’s birth and share a meal amongst friends. 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
 is a prayer group that knits or cro-
chets shawls for those who are ill, in need of 
comfort, or who are celebrating a special 
event in their life. This is a beautiful ministry 
that combines your creative gifts with prayer. 
Most time spent in this ministry is done knit-

ting or crocheting with prayer in your own home. A monthly gather-
ing for prayer over the shawls and sharing of needs brings those in 
the ministry together to share Christ’s love.   
  If you are interested in joining this ministry or if you have 
questions, contact Carol Dugan at 508-876-1004 or email to 
cdugan247@charter.net 

     Light of the World 
                 YOU’RE INVITED 
      TO THE LIGHT OF THE WORLD  

              KERYGMATIC RETREAT 
 Ever wonder what’s the purpose of your life? What gives your 
life meaning? Can we really know God’s plan for our lives? If you’ve 
asked yourself these questions and others like it, you are not alone. 
During the Light of the World Retreat, we seek answers to these ques-
tions as we experience Jesus as Lord of our lives. 
 Since October, 2014, we have had over 150 parishioners from 
St. Mary’s participate in one of our LOTW retreats and over 10 small 
faith sharing groups continue to go strong. The goal of the retreat is to 
provide every retreatant with the opportunity to have a personal en-
counter with Jesus Christ through the power of the Holy Spirit.  

NEXT RETREAT:   MARCH 2-5, 2018 
Call the parish office for more information, or find us on our web-
site, www.stmaryuxbridge.org 

CURSILLO 
 Cursillo or "short course in Christianity" is an uplifting and 
educational experience. The weekend is conducted by a team of lay-
people and clergy who deliver organized talks and discussions. The 
next Cursillo will be a men’s weekend on February 22-25, 2018 at the 
Immaculate Conception Spiritual Renewal Center in Putnam, CT. 

For additional information please contact: 
Sue Leighton  or Steve Abate 
508-278-2226  or  508-259-8912 
sleighton1958@gmail.com  sabate1961@gmail.com 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults)   
 Are you standing at the crossroads of deciding whether or 
not to become Catholic?—Not sure which way to go, or who to talk 
to? Maybe you know of someone who isn’t Catholic but is curious 
about what this Christian faith is all about? 
 The RCIA team can help you. We have the answers to 
the questions you are seeking. Come, let us walk this journey with 
you. We have open inquiry sessions on Sunday mornings from 
10:00 to 11:00 in the Parish Center Conference room, or contact us 
at one of the addresses below. We are praying for you and hope to 
see you. Please call the Parish office at 508 278-2226 

NARRAGANSETT COUNCIL 
BOY SCOUT TROOP/PACK 25 

 St. Mary Church is pleased to Charter 
Boy Scout Troop 25 and Cub Scout Pack 25. The 
troop helps provide community service, youth de-
velopment skills, as well as fun and adventure for 
all the boys including outdoor survival and camp-

ing skills. For more information about the Troop’s scouting activities, 
please call: Denise at 508-714-6307 or email Jeff Shaw at jeffrey-
tshaw@gmail.com. The Pack provides opportunity for growth and 
fun activities for the younger scouts from Kindergarten through mid-
dle school. For information on the Pack, contact Pam Landry at 781-
367-2350. 

· Access the truth, beauty, and meaning of the Catholic Faith 
anytime, anywhere...with FORMED. Use it on your computer, 
tablet, or smartphone. 

· Informative and Inspiring teaching from renowned speakers 
Scott Hahn, Edward Sri, Fr. Robert Barron, Tim Gray, Chris 
Stefanick, Teresa Tomeo...and many more. 

· Multiple programs to address multiple parish needs: 
 Adult Faith Formation, Marriage Preparation & Enrichment, 
 Scripture Study, RCIA, Sacrament Preparation, Small 
 Group, Discipleship, and much more! 

The best Catholic content all in one place. Sign up for Formed. 
Register at FORMED.org. Parishioners, enter code: 4T8C4F. 






